
 

 

Blessed Busyness May, 2018 

Dear Pastors, Friends, and Faithful Supporters, 

In April, we were able to be with 13 churches for meetings in GA, TN, NC, MS, PA, OH 

and WV. While one of our scheduled meetings was cancelled on us at the last minute, 

we were able to worship with another congregation nearby and be with a 14
th

 

church. While opportunities on Easter Sunday are often limited, the Lord also 

allowed us to present in two churches on Easter Sunday. The church we were with 

that night even voted to take us on in the service! Our support is now at 58% and we 

continue to look forward to being back in Japan.  

During April, we also celebrated our first wedding anniversary. We are excited what 

the Lord has in store for us as we continue to serve the Lord. As many of you know, 

one of the Lord’s blessings is our first child that we are expecting this September. 

This past month, we also found out that we will be having a baby boy. Please 

continue to pray for a safe pregnancy and delivery as September approaches. 

We are anticipating May to be a busy month. Since we are scheduled to be in 12 

different churches, please pray that we can safely get to and get support from these 

meetings. Also, from May 7-9, Rosie and I will be assisting with the music for the Our 

Generation Pastor’s Conference held at our home church (for more information, 

please visit ogpastors.com). During the middle of the month, I (James) will also be 

helping the mission board bring a media intern on board for the summer to help promote missions and our mission board. 

During the last month of May, we are also scheduled to be at our mission board’s annual orientation. We are excited at the 

opportunity to be part of a vibrant ministry at Vision Baptist Church and for the many doors the Lord has opened up.  

Finally, we would like you to pray about two more matters. First, please be praying that the churches that we have 

presented in up to this point will be moved to take us on for monthly support since a number of the churches we have 

presented in have not taken us on yet. Second, please be praying about our set-up fund. Since we are around a year away 

from our anticipated departure, we will be preparing for arrival with these things. For setup fund details including questions 

about these funds and details about how to donate or how donation will be used, please visit reachingjapan.com/setup. 

Yours for Japan, 

The Miyashita Family 

Setup Fund Items Cost 

Travel - Airline Tickets (Two Tickets 

Rosie & James, ATL -> Tokyo) 
 $4,000  

Travel – Bullet Train Tickets, Tokyo to 

Niigata (James, Rosie, and son) 
$    200  

Arrival – Hotel for first 2 weeks $    500  

Arrival - Taxi and other travel before 

vehicle purchase 
$    300  

Transportation - Used Vehicle  $7,000  

House/Apartment - 6 Months up front 

rent 
 $5,600  

Living Room – Two Couches, Small 

table  
 $1,500  

Dining Room – Table, Chairs $    500  

Bedroom - Furniture (Bed, Mattress, 

Dresser, Sheets, Blankets, Curtains) x2 
 $2,500  

Kitchen – Pots, Pans, etc. $    250  

Kitchen - Small Appliances $    300  

Kitchen - Appliances - Refrigerator  $1,000  

Washer/Dryer  $1,000  

2 Heaters (Niigata gets 6 ft of 

snow/yr) 
$    600  

Office – Desk, Chair  $    400  

Office – supplies $      50  

Baby Needs - Crib $    150  

Baby Needs – Car seat $    100  


